ETHICS AND COMPLIANCE SCENARIO 5 – POSSIBLE ANSWERS
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

Question:

THECOMPANY’s Safety Department will be conducting OSHA 10-hour training for its employees. An employee who is scheduled for the training contacts the Contracting Agency (“Agency”), which is the owner/agency on the project, and extends an invitation to the Agency to attend the training. Is this permissible? Is this a conflict of interest?

Answer:

A conflict of interest arises when an individual's or organization’s interests might interfere with his or its professional obligations. A perceived conflict of interest is one that a third party might reasonably believe could cause the individual’s or company’s action to be affected by self-interest in whole or in part. Such situations do NOT necessarily imply wrong-doing or inappropriate activities. Acceptance of gifts in a business relationship can result in a conflict of interest.

Aside from creating a conflict of interest, this offer raises other ethical concerns. Specifically, in this scenario, it could be construed that the offer to attend training was a gift to the Agency because there was no indication that the Agency would be required to pay to attend the training. Such an offer may clearly violate THE COMPANY’s Gift Policy and/or the Agency’s Supplier Code of Ethics. THE COMPANY’s Gift Policy may expressly prohibit the offer (and acceptance) of any gift to (or from) a government entity/agency. The Agency’s Supplier Code of Ethics may also expressly prohibit the offer of any gifts to the Agency. As discussed in response #4 above, this offer could also be perceived to be a bribe or a gratuity.

Contrarily, if the invitation was made to the AGENCY with the expectation that that AGENCY would be required to pay for the training it is less likely that a conflict exists, assuming the AGENCY pays a fair value for the OSHA 10-hour training.
As can be seen from the responses above, many situations are not clear-cut as to whether a conflict exists. The best way to handle conflicts of interests is to avoid them entirely. However, this is not always practical. The practical solution is to address each situation on a case-by-case basis.

In this instance, items to consider include:
1. What is the cost of the OSHA 10-hour training?

2. Would the class be offered to the AGENCY attendees for free or for the cost of the class?

3. Was the class offered to any other entities, for example, JV employees, subcontractor employees?

4. Was a COMPANY employee conducting the training or was it being provided by an outside consultant for a fee to COMPANY or to the attendees?

5. Where is the training being conducted?

6. Were there any contractual obligations for COMPANY to provide training to the owner of the project?

7. Would the training be a violation of the AGENCY’s Code of Supplier Ethics?

8. Would the training be a violation of COMPANY’s Code of Conduct or any other policies?

9. Are there any standard industry practices that govern such a situation?

In sum, there is not always a clear-cut answer to situations that may pose potential conflicts or ethical concerns.

If possible, avoid any situations that may create any conflicts or the appearance of any conflicts. Gather as much information as possible and if still in doubt, seek guidance from your supervisor or the Ethics and Compliance Officer.
